
Finance Report 2014/2015!!!
The General Account had a surplus of $25,359 and the Charitable Account achieved a surplus of 
$68,857, a total of $94,216. These surpluses were delivered at the same time as total club fees 
were reduced by 25% compared to the previous year, an all round excellent result.!!
There are a few important comments to make regarding the audited accounts that follow. Some 
items differ markedly from the budgeted amounts, they do so for a few reasons:!!
a.! Different treatment of our Charitable and Association account with our new Accounting 
team - for example, Foundation income in the 2015 Association Budget was $42,000 compared to 
the net result $4,047 (page 3).  This needs to be considered in conjunction with the Net Foundation 
Income for the Charitable account (page 4), which was $44,844 and was unbudgeted.!!
b.! The National Board ran last year’s AGM, which was not planned when the budget was 
formulated.  For this reason the National Convention expenses are much greater.  Note that the 
AGM registration and sundry income offset this increase in expenses completely.!!
c.! Allowances were $1,800 per director, a total of $10,800.  The allowances noted on page 3 
of the accounts are for all 6 directors, not one. The total expenses for allowances were well under 
budget.!!
d.! On Page 3 sundry expenses are listed as $121,000.  That should read $1,000.  Three lines 
above, Secretariat Fee, should be budgeted for $120,000.  !!
e.! IR Costs are listed as $0.  This is incorrect, some flight costs were incurred, but they were 
accounted for with National Board Travel.!!
Some important notes to make to the accounts are:!!
• Looking at each ‘area’ of expenditure, such as National Convention, Communications, etc, every 

area except for the AGM came in under budget.  Some individual items were over, but overall 
costs were controlled very effectively.  As noted above, AGM was over budget as the national 
body conducted last year’s AGM.!!

• Essentially all your board can do is control physical cash costs.  We have very little control over 
non Apex sources of income, bad debts and investment income.  A comparison of actual cash 
expenses to the planned expenses follows.  Bad debts are excluded.  Cash expenses have been 
kept well under budget for the last 3 years.!!
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!!!!
• The surpluses built up over many decades have been mostly invested with the Apex Foundation.  

Those investments performed well last year.  The following graph shows the net income from 
these investments over the past 7 years. Although 2013 and 2014 were very successful (with the 
latest year, 2015 being successful in the context of the financial markets for the last year), you 
can see that 2009 and 2012 pointed the other way.  This coming year we have budgeted on 
income of $47,400 from our investments.!

!

!!
Club Fees.!!
A graph of fees charged to clubs over the past 7 years follows.!

!
For many years National Board has focused on delivering value for money for clubs and reducing 
fees wherever possible.!!
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